
  

CITY OF GRESHAM 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
On or after September 18, 2025, the City of Gresham will submit its Consolidated 
Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for 2024-2025 to the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development.  The CAPER details the use of 
Community Development Block Grant funds for the year.  The City is interested to hear 
your comments on the City’s past performance and your ideas for future projects.  Your 
comments will be included in the report if received at City Hall on or before September 
17, 2025.  For your information, copies of the draft report are available on the City’s 
website at www.GreshamOregon.gov/Community-Revitalization or by contacting Rachel 
Nehse using the contact information in this notice. 
 
The public comment period for the CAPER will be from August 27, 2025, to 
September 17, 2025. Comments may be made in writing, via email or regular mail, 
or by phone.  To provide comment, request paper copies of the CAPER, or for 
questions, contact Rachel Nehse using the contact information below: 
 
Email: Rachel.Nehse@GreshamOregon.gov  
Mailing Address: Gresham City Hall, ATTN: Rachel Nehse, 1333 NW Eastman 
Parkway, Gresham, OR 97030 
Phone: 503-618-2814 
 
A public meeting with the Community Development & Housing Subcommittee (CDHS) to 
review the 2024-25 CAPER will be held remotely via Zoom.  An opportunity to provide 
verbal public comment will be provided before the CDHS meeting.   
 
Date: Wednesday, September 17, 2025 
Time: Virtual CAPER Public Comment: 6:00 PM, CDHS CAPER Public Meeting: 6:15 PM 
Location: These meetings will be held remotely via Zoom. Attendees can access the 
online meeting here: https://tinyurl.com/GreshamCAPER25  
 
The Virtual CAPER Public Comment meeting is an opportunity to testify concerning 
Community Development needs and past performance. Your comments will be included 
in the public record concerning this meeting and will be reflected in the CAPER.   
 
Translation services and sign language interpretation are available with 48-hour notice.  
For additional information contact Rachel Nehse, (503) 618-2814, at Gresham City Hall, 
1333 NW Eastman Parkway, Gresham. 

 


